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Pursuant to Chapter 21.25.506 (Findings Required), Division V of the Long Beach 
Municipal Code (LBMC), the Site Plan Review Committee or City Planning Commission 
shall not approve a Site Plan Review unless positive findings are made consistent with the 
criteria set forth in the Site Plan Review regulations. 

1. THE DESIGN IS HARMONIOUS, CONSISTENT AND COMPLETE WITHIN ITSELF
AND IS COMPATIBLE IN DESIGN, CHARACTER AND SCALE, WITH
NEIGHBORING STRUCTURES AND THE COMMUNITY IN WHICH IT IS
LOCATED;

The site is currently developed with a single-family residence and is surrounded by
multi-family and commercial properties to the north (across East 10th Street),
adjacent to both an existing single-family residence and an existing multi-family
property to the east, a vacant site to the west, and a two-story multi-family
residential building to the rear. The project site is located in the Neighborhood
Overlay of Planned Development District (PD)-30 (Downtown) which allows up to
five residential units on this site. The project consists of demolition of all existing site
improvement and construction of five residential units with three attached
townhouse units in one building (Building 1) and two,attached townhouse units in a
second building (Building 2). Both buildings will be 38' in height, the maximum
allowable height for this site, and have been designed with ample articulation
through the use of decks and a stepped design along the east elevation; windows of
varying sizes; and diverse design materials such as painted brick veneer on the
ground floor and cement plaster in a sand finish. Such design features break up the
massing of the project to ensure compatibility and harmony with neighboring
structures.

2. THE DESIGN CONFORMS TO ANY APPLICABLE SPECIAL DESIGN
GUIDELINES ADOPTED BY THE PLANNING COMMISSION OR SPECIFIC PLAN
REQUIREMENTS, SUCH AS THE DESIGN GUIDELINES FOR R-3 AND R-4
MUL TI-FAMILY DEVELOPMENT, THE DOWNTOWN DESIGN GUIDELINES, PD
GUIDELINES OR THE GENERAL PLAN;

The proposed project is consistent with the intent of the Downtown Plan (PD-30), 
the overall standards that apply to new buildings (Section 4 Design Standards + 
Guidelines), and the specific standards that apply to Low-Rise Buildings (buildings 
that are one to six stories tall). 

The design standards for low-rise buildings emphasize buildings that are well­
crafted and that exist as good neighbors to other buildings that share the same 
block and street. At Building 1, the project has been designed with decks along the 
western elevation, adjacent to the vacant site as opposed to decks along the 
eastern elevation, which faces an existing single-family residence. The placement 
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